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March 21 st, 2000 

Ms. Catherine Axford 
Executive Director's Office 
Ontario Heritage Foundation 
10 Adelaide Street East, 3rd Floor 
Toronto ON MSC 1J3 

Dear Ms. Axford: 

IA 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO DESIGNATE 
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• 

• 

Please find attached a notice of intent to designate the Sarnia and District Horticultural Society's 
property know as College Park and located at 231 College A venue North, under Part IV of the 

Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O, 1990, c.0.18 as amended. 

If you have any questions or comments regarding this notice, please do not hesitate to call me at 

(519) 332-0330, ext. 293 . 

Yours truly, 
• • 

Max Williams - Planner 
Secretary, Samia Heritage Committee 
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PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 
255 N. CHRISTINA STREET, P.O. BOX 3018, SARNIA, ONTARIO NIT 7N2 

TELEPHONE: (519) 332-0330 FAX: (519) 332-0776 
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In the matter of THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT, R.S.O. 1990, c.O 18, as amended, and 
in the matter of 

THE LANDS AND PREMISES OF THE FOLLOWING MUNICIPAL 
ADDRESS IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO DESIGNATE 

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the City of Sarnia intends to designate 
the Santi.a and District Horticultural Society's property known as College Park, as being of 
architectural and/or historical value or interest under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O, 
1990, c.0.18 as a1nended. 

PROPERTY: 231 COLLEGE A VENUE NORTH - COLLEGE PARK, S 

REASONS FOR PROPOSED DESIGNATION 

College Park was given to the San1ia and District Horticultural Society by Mrs. Maude Hanna in 
1947. The site has been a garden since 1927. The site once housed a 14 ft. X 26 ft. green house 
from which plants and flowers were grown to landscape the grounds of Sarnia's two hospitals. It 
is the intent of the Horticultural Society to create and implement a master plan that will renovate 
and refurbish the historic garden. Additional partners in the development project include 
Lambton Herb Society, Master Gardeners of Sarnia-Lambton, and the Urban Wildlife 
Committee. 

NOTE: 

Any person may, within thirty days of the publication of this Notice, send by registered mail or 
deliver to the Clerk of the City of Sa1·nia, notice of his or her objection to the proposed 
designation, together with a statement of reason for the objection and relevant facts. If such 
Notice of Objection is received, the Council of the Corporation of the City of Samia shall refer 
the matter to the Conservation Review Board for hearing. 

DATED at Sa1·11ia this 251
h, day of March, 2000. 

ANNTUPLIN 
CITY CLERK 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Max Williams, Secretary of the Sa1nia 
Heritage Committee at (519) 332-0330 ext. 293. 




